
Yorkdale Central School 

SCC Meeting February 5, 2018 

 

Attendees: Greg Litvani, Richelle MacDonald, Shaune Beatty, Tim Bomboir, Polly-Ann Rowe, Ané Roodt, 
Bob Buhler, Sandra Diduck, Keith Strutynski, Tricia Strutynski 

Minutes of AGM – Approved by Tricia, seconded by Ane. 

Old Business 

Pita Pit Hot Lunch 

Forms have been delivered to Pita Pit.  Amount owing to Pita Pit will be invoiced via email to Polly-Ann.  
Pick up of lunches for 11:00am on the day of each lunch.  Polly-Ann to pick up the lunch on February 13, 
and Richelle will pick up the lunch on February 14. 

A request for parent volunteers for the lunch will be made in the in the announcements next week by 
Shaune.  Richelle will also send a mass text to past volunteers. 

New Business 

Next Hot Lunch 

Subway has approached Richelle again to cater the next hot lunch.  Richelle will contact Subway and let 
them know we are not interested as we are using DQ for the last hot lunch of the year. 

The next hot lunch will take place May 1 and 2.  Lunch forms to go out April 9 to give time for orders to 
come in and for counting to take place. 

Teacher Appreciation 

Teacher appreciation week is Feb 12 – 16.  As a part of that week, there will be an assembly on Tuesday, 
February 13th to present service and Sea Star awards to some of the employees of Yorkdale.  

As part of teacher appreciation week, the SCC will provide the teachers with a soup and sandwich meal 
catered by Ken Maduck from the Gallagher Centre.  Greg will contact Ken to order this meal for Friday, 
February 16th.  Polly-Ann to buy paper plates, bowls and cutlery and pick up the lunch on this day and 
deliver to Yorkdale teachers. 

Steak Night 

Ticket sales were slow until a phone call and email were sent by Shaune over the weekend.  There were 
enough ticket sales to continue with this event.  It has been decided that a 50/50 will be held at the 
supper as an additional way of raising funds for the playground.  Greg will buy these tickets and will look 
after the selling of these tickets at the steak night.  Ane will be available at the start of the evening to 
take steak tickets at the door.  It was discussed that there should be enough SCC members available 
through the evening to tend to the front to take tickets to relieve Ane.   



There will be another steak night April 26th.  This night has been assigned to SCC as a fundraising 
opportunity. 

Playground Options 

A brief discussion was held to discuss options of who the SCC could contact to purchase/construct the 
playground.  There were no limitations noted.  Shaune had mentioned that Faith has catalogues in her 
files from playground companies. 

Once the Raffle account has $25,000, Greg will approach the Painted Hand Development Corporation 
for a grant to assist with the playground.   

Principals Report  

Presented by Shaune.  

Due to illness, the presentation on gender and sexual diversity has been postponed until March.  Shaune 
did share the new books available in the library that touch on the subjects of gender/sexual diversity. 

The book fair being held Feb 12 – 14 will need parent volunteers to assist Prudence Achtymichuk.  The 
book fair runs 8:30 – 5:00 daily. 

Not included in the report, Shaune discussed how he was approached to bring in a speaker on autism for 
a very reasonable price.  This speaker is a race car driver which would appeal to a number of students.  
He will be looking to book this speaker.        

Financial report  

A year to date statement of revenues and expenses was presented.  

It was discussed that the Raffle Account should hold only the dollars relating to the playground 
fundraiser.  As such, a deposit previously made to the general account (Sk. Lotteries) and a cheque 
written from the raffle account (yearbook/classroom allocations) should be adjusted.  The raffle account 
was previously sitting at $10,908.  After these adjustments the Raffle account will be $17,134. 

Ané made motion to transfer the dollar amounts mentioned above, seconded by Tricia.   

Other Comments/Business 

Tabled until next meeting:  SRC teacher requested funding for students to attend the Langenburg SLCC 
provincial student leadership conference. 

Shaune will ask if the division will sponsor a couple SCC members to attend the National Congress on 
Rural Education in Saskatoon at the end of March. 

 

Motion made by Tricia to close meeting at 7:45pm.     

 

   


